Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
1999
Officers:  
President – Art Gowan
1st Vice President –John Farmer
2nd Vice President – John Debnam
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Frank O’Brien
Chaplain – Rev. Walser Allen
Historian – Dick Eisenman
Parliamentarian – George McNeir, II
Trustee (Property) –Julian Walker
Board Member at Large –
Board Member at Large – 
Significant Accomplishments:
· 27-28 Feb – Moore’s Creek battle commemoration

· March – State Convention – Coast Line Convention Center, Wilmington, NC
· 11 Jul – Picnic hosted by Art Gowan at his Rocky Point residence

· 28 Aug – Business meeting at the Olympia Restaurant

· Discussed plans for October meeting

· Selected nominations committee

· Reviewed letter from NCSSAR president Snyder

· Purchased a wreath for grave markings

· 23 Oct – Dinner Meeting in Madeline Suite, UNCW 

· Guest Speaker – Susan Taylor Brock, author of “Images of American, Cape Fear Lost”; she discussed old houses in Wilmington

· Nominations committee reported their recommendations

· The new chapter flag was presented to the chapter by compatriot Dick Eisenman

· 11 Dec – Board of Director’s meeting at the Olympia Restaurant

· Discussed poor attendance at chapter meetings

· Discussed marking the grave of Cornelius Harnett, president of the Wilmington Safety Committee during the American Revolution.  His previous marker had been stolen

New Members -1999 –none

There were 33 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial: 

William Archibald Bland (12 Sep 1921-4 Dec 1999)
Horace Kent Thompson (30 Jun 1898-18 Jun 1999)
Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Eastern Region VP 
